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TO SENATE COMMITTEE ON MEDICARE

1. Bulk Billing is a fraud perpetrated by citizens and doctors at the expense of the country’s long term good. Bulk Billing must therefore be abolished.

2. GP visits must involve a minimum co-payment of $10 (which should be raised every year in line with CPI) for everyone.

3. Co-payments should not be capped. Capped co-payments means capped quality of care. Higher the price one is prepared to pay, higher is the quality of service one gets: quality costs money!

4. Patients see Doctors on average only 6 times a year. So each person will spend as a maximum only about $100 per year. That is a miniscule amount (less than 2% even for the lowest income earner) to pay.  Having to pay will also make them value their health.

5. People spend on average about $1000 servicing their car. Why do they whinge about spending $100 per year to service their bodies? This is because of pollies, who want to be populist by tricking people into thinking they are giving out freebies, when in actual fact, it is out of citizens’ own pockets!

6. People must be encouraged to take responsibility for their own welfare. By providing free health care, Australians are being encouraged not to think about and save for the future (for the ‘rainy day’). A culture of ”live as if there is no tomorrow and if there is tomorrow, other taxpayers will pay for you” is being engendered. This is a certain recipe for long-term economic disaster in the country.
7. Some argue that free health care is not only building the common good of our society but making good economic sense as a people's state of health is paramount in a nation's ability to be productive. If that is true, why not provide all citizens with free 6 bedroom mansions, two cars, an overseas holidays twice a year, 3 months annual leave and so on, at tax payers’ expense? Surely that will make them happy and more productive?

8. State governments claim that because of fall in bulk billing, the emergency departments at (state funded) hospitals are being flooded with patients. Well there is a simple solution: charge a fee. That might also discourage their spending on alcohol, drugs etc.

9. People often state that low income is an indicator of poor health status. The reason is not as much that people of low Socio-Economic Status (SES) cannot access health care as they expect us to believe. The real reason is that the people of low SES spend more on unhealthy habits (smoking, drinking, eating high fat fast foods etc) and lead unhealthy lifestyle (lack of exercise, overeating, gambling, not saving for the future etc) due to their lack of self-discipline.  Scientists have shown that self-discipline is largely determined by nature.
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